
Parish Council Meeting of the Elstead Parish Council

held in the United Reformed Church Hall, Elstead 

Monday 19 September 2011, commencing at 7.30pm

         Present:      Messrs P Murphy (Chairman), R C Terry, R Holroyd,

                            Mrs A Thomas, A Jones, L Davidsen, Mrs H Bird,

                            Also attending, Cllr D Harmer SCC, Cllr J Else WBC

                            and 1 parishioner.

        Apologies for absence: - Mr B Morgan and Mrs S Place,

        .

1.0      MINUTES:

           The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed and signed.

2.0      MATTERS ARISING

2029
Elstead, Royal and Bagmoor Commons – Natural England have now concluded that they will have to apply for a diversion of the right of way in order to protect rare plants. This will take some months. Mr Murphy is pursuing this matter on a regular basis. Natural England has confirmed that it has no plans to revise the water levels generally as feared. 

2143
Illegal dumping of spoil and crushed aggregate on Federal Mogul site – The

matter is still ongoing. Surrey County Council, WBC and the Environment 
Agency have met the land owner and given them until the end of October 
2011 to undertake the remedial action necessary to the site. If this is not 
undertaken they will carry out enforcement action without further delay.

2153
Excessive parking at Springfield – Cllr Harmer agreed to review the matter further with SCC to try and find a solution. Cllr Else would also raise the matter with Waverley
Housing Dept.
2180
Trees on Burford Lodge Recreation Ground – It was agreed that the trees 
should be thinned as agreed. Mr Murphy and Mr Holroyd would carry out a 
site inspection to agree what should be removed.


It was suggested that we put up some explanatory signs prior to undertaking 
the works to forewarn local people.

2194
Parking outside the fish and chip shop in Milford Road, in the lay-by and on

the footpath - Clarification is again being sought from SCC on the matter. SCC has now advised that they would again be looking into the matter.
Additionally, it was hoped that the meeting to be arranged by Mr Terry with Ian Fowler would assist the matter.

2209
The drainage ditch behind Hazelwood, which has an affect onto Milford Road  
- This has been reported to SCC/WBC and has been ongoing for a number of 
years with minimal action being taken. It was hoped that the Parish Council 
may be able to assist in the matter. Additionally, it was hoped that the meeting  
to be arranged by Mr Terry with Ian Fowler would assist the matter. Cllr
            Harmer suggested that it may well be the culvert under the road that may be
            the issue with regard to levels.

2216
Website update -The Clerk reported that the Parish Council website templates had now been created, but was not sure that this was what was needed. The contents could now be reviewed. Mr Davidsen agreed to review the templates as suggested by the Clerk.

2244 
Thursley Road Pavilion (Beacon View Road) Entrance - It was agreed that this should be attended to and quotes sought to carry out remedial works. The Clerk reported that three tenders had been sought, but only one had been returned. It was agreed to seek further quotes.


Mr Murphy declared an interest in this item.

2245
Allotment Meeting - Mr Jones attended the recent allotment meeting. It was reported that waste was being left outside the allotment compound. Mr Jones is to advise the committee that this is unacceptable and should not be allowed to continue.


2254
Cllr Harmer previously advised that the Local Committee had some limited 
funds available to undertake small projects. Cllr Harmer pointed out that a 
number of Parish Councils could buy into this service. Mr Murphy agreed to 
attend the meeting to see how the allocated funds would be split.

2258
Review of current strategy on the proposals for Thursley, Elstead, Royal Bagmoor Commons - Following the recent presentation on the proposed management of the site, the Parish Council responded to the points as raised related to the fencing, grazing and rights of way issues. Mr Murphy has responded on behalf of the Parish Council in support of the proposals subject to the maintenance of rights of way that would need sorting out.

2259
Dog waste on Hankley Common - Mr Murphy was unable to attend the recent  Hankley Conservation meeting. However, a copy of the minutes were sent to him and it was noted that dog fouling was high on the agenda. Landmarc, as land owners, are proposing to close off the car parking areas on the Hankley and Elstead estates. The Parish Council reviewed this and expressed great concern at this possibility. The result would be that parking would merely be transferred to adjacent highways, causing disruption and danger for traffic and pedestrians. It was hoped that this would be given due consideration and that further consultation would be undertaken with interested parties.

The Council recognised the MoD's concerns regarding dog fouling and control. WBC have been approached and agreed to install a waste bin at the Milford Road pull-in, which the WBC would service. Mr Murphy is also pressing Natural England to install a similar bin at the Moat Car Park. It was agreed to include an item on the dog fouling problem in the next issue of the Elstead Village News to alert more local people of the issues involved and to encourage them to better control their dogs. It was noted that little could be done to influence walkers from outside Elstead. Cllr Else advised that she had put an item in the Village News on the matter

2261
Grant through Elstead (Thursley Road) Recreational Trust - Mr Murphy declared an interest in this item being the Secretary of the Trust. He did however advise that the request for the Trust to submit grant applications could be issued as being a charitable body for certain applications. This would be raised at the next meeting of the Trust for its approval. Clearly if the request was agreed various conditions would need to be followed.

2265
Surrey Community Action has offered to carry out a presentation on affordable housing and its needs in the village. It was agreed to ask for a presentation.
3.0
ELSTEAD VILLAGE TENNIS CLUB PLANNING APPLICATION

2274
The tennis club advised the Parish Council as landowner that they would be 
submitting a planning application for the installation of additional sliding 
glazed doors and a raised platform on the south elevation. The Parish Council 
noted the item.

4.0
SALT BINS

2275
An issue was raised following the severe winters and the availability of 
additional salt allocations from either SCC or WBC. The Parish Council has 
agreed to buy a small stockpile of salt to be available for spreading on the 
pavements outside the most heavily used areas of the village (e.g. outside the 
doctors surgery and the school) should the severe weather reoccur this winter. 

5.0
RECREATION GROUND GRANT APPLICATION

2276
Following a recent grant application being submitted, it was reported that an 
award had been made to the Parish Council.

2277
The current agreed letters seeking donations have been completed and would 
be delivered by hand by members around the village. It was also suggested 
that local businesses and voluntary groups should also be approached.


6.0
PLANNING MEETING MINUTES 

2278
The minutes of the planning meeting dated 22 August 2011 were noted. It was also pointed out that the committee had reviewed the street lighting review and confirmed its request back to SCC.

7.0 SCC SUPER FAST BROADBAND INVITATION

2279
The Parish Council has received an invitation from SCC to attend a presentation on super fast broadband. Mr Davidsen would attend.

8.0
REPORTS, CONSULTATIONS AND REVIEW OF DOCUMENTS
2280
The reports received were noted.

2281
Appointment of  Town & Parish nomination to the Standards Committee – The Parish was asked to select three candidates - this was done.

2282
SCC Adoption of Surrey minerals plan – Mr Terry received the copy and would review it and report back if necessary.

2283
SCAPTC – AGM – Mr Jones would attend and report back

2284
Citizen Advice meeting - Mr Jones would attend.

9.0      CORRESPONDENCE 
2285
Mr Murphy had received a letter from WBC in regard to the National Planning Policy Framework consultation. This Government policy sets out the presumption in favour of new house building proposals and to allocate an extra 20% additional housing on top of the existing plans. Concerns were
raised 
that this will affect the countryside and the communities in the Borough. It was suggested that all Members reviewed the government proposals on www.communities.gov.uk . WBC will be objecting to the change and reports will be going to committees within Waverley.

10.0
ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT 

2286
Accounts for payment:

 The following accounts for September are presented for payment:          £                                    

*
C P Newman
- Salary September (net), burial copies, mileage,                         

            Meeting                                                                                                  441.11                                

*
HMRC – Tax payment Clerk                                                                  78.04

*
Richard Knight – General maintenance                                               394.61

*
Mr R Stacey – Burial                                                                              30.00 
*
Pan Garden & Estate Ltd – General grounds maintenance                  91.00

*
Southern Electric – Electricity Burford Lodge                                     32.95

*
Veolia Environmental Services – Bin emptying Burford Lodge         46.80

11.0     MATTERS RAISED BY MEMBERS (FOR NOTING)

2287
A number of items were noted on maintenance issues; these will be dealt with 


and included on the maintenance schedule.

2288
It was again raised that horses were being ridden on the Village Green. It was
agreed that an item would be included in the Village News to advise horse riders that this was not allowed.

2289
Concerns have been expressed at the number of cars being parked around the 
Thursley Road Recreation Ground on Saturday mornings when the football 
practise is being undertaken, which was causing a safety hazard. Mr Murphy 

said that the managers of the Sharks junior football teams had already advised parents not to park along Peat Common in order to avoid congestion.

2290
Cllr Else advised that she was trying to organise a 'workshop' on planning with 
WBC officers and it was suggested that the Parish Council might like to be 
involved. There was general support for this idea and Mr Murphy would make 
contact with Mr Peter Hunter, Chairman of Thursley Parish Council, to try 
and arrange a meeting in due course.

12.0     MATTERS RAISED BY PARISHIONERS

-
-










Meeting closed 21.35
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